
UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 
REGION IX 

75 Hawthorne Street 
San Francisco, CA 94105 

March 21, 2018 

Tressia Contreras, Environmental Manager 
FNF Construction Inc. 
115 S. 48th Street 
Tempe, Arizona 85281 

RE: FNF Construction Request for Coverage under a General Permit 

Dear Ms. Contreras: 

The United States Environmental Protection Agency, Region 9 (EPA) has conducted an initial 
review of your Request for Coverage under the General Air Quality Permit for New or Modified 
Minor Source Concrete Batch Plants in Indian Country. FNF Construction, Inc. (FNF) is 
proposing to construct and locate a soil cement mixing plant temporarily at the Window Rock 
Airport in Window Rock, Arizona, in Apache County within the Navajo Nation tribal land. 

FNF's Request for Coverage application was submitted pursuant to the Tribal New Source 
Review regulations at 40 CFR 49.156. The EPA received your request on February 22, 2018. As 
part of the 45-day completeness review outlined in 40 CFR 49.156(e)(4), EPA has 30 days to 
review your Request for Coverage for completeness and request additional information in 
writing. We have determined that your application is complete and contains all the information 
necessary to complete our review. Note that as the EPA continues review of your application we 
may identify further information that will be essential to enable the EPA to continue processing 
your application to make a decision to approve your request for coverage. 

We look forward to continuing to work with you on this application. If you have any questions, 
please contact Shaheerah Kelly, of my staff, at (415) 947-4156 or kelly.shaheerah@epa.gov. 

Siricerel y, 

Gerardo C. Rios 
Chief, Permits Office 
Air Division 

cc: Dr. Donald Benn, Executive Director, Navajo Nation Environmental Protection Agency 

mailto:kelly.shaheerah@epa.gov



